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NOTICE OF REQUEST TO AMEND DECLARATION OF PROTECTIVE COVENANTS FOR THE LA 

CROSSE INTERNATIONAL BUSINESS PARK, LA CROSSE, WI 

Dear Registered Agent of Lot Owner, 

The City of La Crosse has received a request to amend the Declaration of Protective Covenants from Heavenly 

Crossroads Salon & Spa, the new owner of Lot 4 in the International Busines Park. 

Per Section 14 of the Covenants regarding Term and Amendment of Covenants: 

This letter is being sent to the registered agent of the lot owner.  If the address of the registererd agent differs from 

the property address, a copy of this letter is also being sent to the property address to make sure it is received. 

Only the owners’ agent is allowed to vote unless a letter assigning a representative is also included in the 

response.   

You have one vote per lot owned.  Also, you have until Monday February 14th  to submit your final vote on the 

proposed change. Each vote filed shall be considered a public record and may be disclosed upon request after the 

appropriate analysis under the Public Records Law.  The failure of an agent to file the vote by this deadline shall 

mean that it shall not count toward any affirmative 51% threshold required to change the Protective Covenants. 
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Below is the proposed amendment change, underlined and in red: 

Reasons for Request: 
 The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (DOT) has a 50ft setback from the North property 

line on Lot 4. This setback requires that no improvements be made to the property in that area. 
 Given the DOT’s 50ft setback on the North property line combined with the current 40ft setback 

on the South property line required by the Covenants, the developable land on Lot 4 is very 

limited. 

 The City has exhausted all means to reduce the DOT’s 50ft setback. 

 The Lot 4 property-owners have redrafted site plans to accommodate the DOT setback, but have 

found it challenging without some further allowance on the setback from Berlin Drive.  
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On behalf of ____________________, owner of Lot(s) __________, I hereby consent to the proposed 

amendment to the Declaration of Protective Covenants for the La Crosse International Business Park, La 

Crosse, WI. 

Dated ____________ 

Signature: ___________________________________ 

Printed Name: ________________________________ 

Title: ________________________________________ 

This vote must be received by the City Clerk via email (elsenn@cityoflacrosse.org) or mail by February 14th, 

2022.   

City Clerk 
City of La Crosse 
400 La Crosse Street 
La Crosse, WI 54601 

Please also send a copy to me via email at emsliej@cityoflacrosse.org. I can also be contacted at 608-789-7393 with 
any comments or questions regarding this amendment application. 

Regards, 

Julie Emslie 
Economic Development Administrator 


